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STORIES FROM THE ROAD 

I’ll be the first to admit that I’ve been on the road a fair bit this year! The 
thought of sitting in airport lounges, and on aeroplanes is not a happy 
one. It’s time wasted that I can never get back. The rewards of what I do 
comes not in monetary recompense, or in frequent flyer points, or sights 
in remote locations. My reward is the people I meet. 
Buildings mean very little to me, hence the view that a church isn’t the 
building but the people that meet 

inside, the people whom lives we 
change, the people who reach others from the buildings we fix and  
maintain. 
Recently I’ve visited Thailand, and met with our MMM Board there for the 
annual general meeting. We have awesome people in Thailand that work 
with us on the Board, in administrative capacities, and in projects.  
Meeting with and spending time with Pedro, Palita, and the Thai team, 
seeing the work they’ve done, chatting with the missions leaders where 
we have completed projects, meeting kids who have a roof over their head; this is reward 
enough for all the hard work and long flights. 

In Darwin a few weeks ago I met up with our Northern Safari team 
at Riyala Campsite, to chat with the team, see the great work be-
ing done first hand. I met also with church leaders in Darwin and 
listened to story after story of the differences made when an MMM team comes 

through. On the Sunday I was privileged to minister at AIM Church in  
Katherine, to spend time with Indigenous brothers and sisters who had only a 
few weeks before experienced our MMM Team come and do major 

                           restoration to their unique Church building. They will al-
ways talk about the friendship, fellowship, and  
ministry encouragement of the team more than the work 
done. 

I often impose myself on work teams for a day or so, just to 
feel that I can contribute to the hands on work on MMM in 
some way. A few months ago I joined Noel Taylor and his 
Build-A-Bond team as we constructed a couple of  offices 
for Eltham Baptist Church. I love what we do! I love being 

a part of a much bigger team that makes such 
a huge difference in lives all over Australia 
and around the world. 

Terrence Baxter—CEO

CEO and Luka 

Thai Board

Thai Team 

Riyala AIM Church 
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The first week of the April school holidays saw the 4th and largest 
MMM Family Building Project.  Ridgecrest is a Christian Campsite 
ministry serving rural and remote churches and providing ministry 
camps to the youth of Central & Western NSW.  MMM and      
Ridgecrest partner together to run the family camp, which seeks to 
bring blessing to a ministry through families being able to serve   
together in a practical way. There was a children’s program each 
day, a youth project for teens and young adults and the remainder 
of the team working of various projects around the property.  
We were blessed with 14 children, 6 youth and 12 oldies, plus 
the Ridgecrest staff.  We had great times together, tackled a 
number of different jobs from fencing, welding, sheeting, 
painting and the young guys built a great retaining wall. The 
children didn’t miss out on the action either, their afternoon 

activity was to design and paint 
animal cut-outs which are being 
used to decorate the property, 
African Safari was the theme this 
year!  We also welcomed two new couples to MMM, 
Neale & Helen Zietsch from Wollongong, and Neil & 
Norma Parker from Young.  It was great to have them 
with us, their skills and servant hearts were greatly 
appreciated!  We were blessed to have a team 
of young Ridgecrest adults and teens that 

joined in the week; they were great examples of godly, humble servants in 
their youth.  A huge thanks to Kelly and Norma who ran the children’s   
morning program!   As usual we were warmly greeted and abundantly fed 
by the Ridgecrest team, headed up by Clive and Jenny Gibbs.  It was a 
great week and we pray it was a blessing to all who participated, and an 
example to our children to learn the joy of serving those who serve. 

PS: God worked especially on this camp, the Aboltins 
family have accepted a call to join the Ridgecrest team 
for around 6 months. We pray for Vigo, Ieva, Lilliana, 
Matilda, Lucas and Elza as they settle into a new 
home, church, schools and ministry role, we’re       

confident God will use you for his glory in many ways 
at Ridgecrest! 

MMM Family Building Project—Ridgecrest 2016 

Family project team 

Youth 
Vigo 

Kids Program 

Paul and Neal 

Children and Animals
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Your Church—Coffs Harbour 
MMM received a request from Your Church, Coffs Harbour to build a sound desk for their ministry centre.  
Frank & Yvonne Wilkey initially put their hands up, and they were gratefully assisted by Peter & Lyn 
Groves to take on the job in May.  It was a significant detailed project, which took many hours to    ensure it 

was just right.  The church said “Just want to thank 

‘MMM’ for the excellent work you did building our 
sound - media desk. Your work is very professional and 
we greatly appreciate the time and effort you put in for 
us.”  Well done team! 

YOU are warmly invited to join us on the 1st Friday of 
each month to pray for the ministry of MMM Austra-
lia.  Out next gathering will be July 1st, 10am at the 
MMM State Centre, 70 Wyee Rd, Wyee. 
 
For more information phone Kelly 4357 2921. 

Prayer Support 

Mid-Year Muster 
 

  Saturday June 18th Join us for a BBQ 
lunch, at NSW State Centre, Wyee. 

12pm. $10 per person. Please RSVP to 
Kelly 43572921. 
______________ 

NSW Annual Dinner 
12pm, Saturday 5th November  

Start Date Project Description Project Team Contact 

TBA July WEC Missionary House, Baulkham Hills Les 0419 142 948 

4-15 July Sherwood Cliffs, Coffs Harbour TBA 

18-29 July Nyngan Baptist Church, Nyngan Les & Phil 0428 233 317 

4-19 Aug GLO Ministries, Riverstone Phil 0428 233 317 

Power Tool Drive 

Diary Dates 

Do you have too many tools?  
Have you just updated your tools and couldn’t bear 
to part with your old faithfuls? 
 
The MMM Power Tool Drive is a fundraising project 
for the volunteer ministry of MMM Australia.  
Our ministry is using tools and skilled workers to 
bless Christian ministries through Maintenance and 
Building projects.  
Could you donate some tools to MMM? Tools will be 
sold for MMM and need to be in good working order  
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MMMWA has been busy with a number of  projects 
taking shape over the last few months. Rod Heape 
(WA Project Leader) each week goes back to School 
for a day, that is Thornlie Christian College 
(www.tcc.wa.edu.au/). TCC is where the MMM-WA 
Centre is located and we have made a commitment 
to carry out a regular maintenance program at the 
college. “Rod is a real asset to TCC, so many jobs are 
being completed, work that has been left for years 
has finally been done and the College is looking 
great” - Bill Innes Principal TCC. 
Rod also has opportunity to meet with the teachers 
and staff during their devotional times, which is great 

fellowship and time of sharing. 
 
Mundijong Uniting Heritage Church continues to reach out into 
the local community reviving a lost Christian heritage. A small 
number of Christians have worked tirelessly to  renovate the      
existing church building and make it more usable and comfortable 
for those who attend. With the help of MMM-WA a kitchen has 
been remodelled to become a crèche area. It is very encouraging 
to see God’s hand at work in places where His name is not widely 
proclaimed. This small church is a beacon on a hill - may many be 
drawn to it’s light and come to know love of our Lord Jesus.. 

 
The Esther Foundation (www.estherfoundation.org.au/) provides intensive sup-
port for young women to overcome life controlling struggles and issues in a safe, 
structured and supportive environment. The recovery  program aims  to educate, 
encourage, empower and enrich young women with self-worth, skills and the con-
fidence to lead successful lives within the community, and reach their    potential. 
The Esther Foundation presently operates 13 residential premises housing more 
than forty five young mothers, young women and chil-
dren. MMM-WA has been called upon to carry out much 
needed repairs to one of the  residential premises; most 
recently patching the entrance driveway.  With the pot 
holes gone, younger drivers can enter safely and with 
confidence. 

Projects come in all sorts of shapes and sizes... 

TCC Students taking advantage of new seating 

Rod Heape and Steve Marsden hanging 

Ron McGill at Esther 
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Invitation 
All MMM Tradies and 
Volunteers in the East 
Why not consider a working 

holiday West? 
Use your skills in a far off 

place (Western Australia) to  
“Serve those who Serve” 
Call Trevor 0409 778 799 

Ladies Ministry Team EVENTS 
 

OP SHOP TOUR SAT 30TH JULY $30 PP 
 Coach to depart MMMWA centre 8:30am return 5:00 pm 
 Spend the day visiting numerous locations for that unique 

bargain, have a laugh, share in fellowship, maybe win a prize 
also 

high Tea Sat augUST 20th $39 PP 
SHOPPING TOUR SATURDAY 15TH OCT $40 PP 

Register your interest with  

Karen beard 0419 197 695 

 Prayer and Praise 
 
 Pray for the project planning of projects for 2016 and that the Regional Committee will be guided in the        

scheduling of each of them. Pray for the supply of Volunteers with skills in maintenance and construction to be 
available and willing to “Serve those who Serve”. 

 Pray for additional persons to be prompted, to become involved in the ministry of MMM-WA, by joining either  
the WA Regional Committee or Prayer Group. 

 Give thanks for the interest in a Caravan Safari to Western Australia in 2017, for the scheduling of projects and 
organisation of job sites. Tentative Date Mar to July Esperance, Perth, Geraldton, Port Hedland, Carnarvon. 

 Pray for the promotion of Ladies Ministry Team Events, that many will here of them and be prompted to  attend 
and support the ministry of MMM. 

 Give thanks for the  completed projects at Wagin Baptist Church, Mundijong Uniting Heritage Church, Esther 
House and Thornlie Christian College - that improved facilities will be used to further the kingdom. 

Additional Project Updates 
Wandalgu Mission Geraldton 

     A MMM Volunteer is based at this mission and there is  
     plenty of maintenance work for individuals or Groups 
     throughout 2016. You would be welcome for a short or long 
     stay. Work to be completed over the coming months include 
     installing a disabled toilet, painting and renovation of several 
     buildings and roof repairs. 

In and around Perth 
     During each month MMMWA receives requests for smaller   
     jobs that range from the hanging of a door, boxing up a  
     small concrete pad or fixing a leaking tap.  
    “Working on a MMM project gives you an opportunity to use the  
     skills and talents that God has given you to bless and encourage 
    others in God’s family who do not have those skills and talents.  
    Helping them allows them to be free to use their skills, talents and 
    gifts in the ministry that God has planted them in. Everyone is  
    blessed and everyone sees God at Work... that is exciting and faith  
    building.”  
    If you would like to get involved in the ministry of MMM,  
    building and maintaining buildings used in Christian service,  
    there is no better time than now. Your commitment can be one  
    day or many. Just pick up the phone and call Trevor 0409 778 799 
    to talk about how you can “Serve those who Serve”   
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The Victorian project team have been busy over the 
late Autumn period working on two key projects. The 
first project was at Belgrave Heights Convention Centre 
where we were busy converting an ‘under roofline’ car-
port into internal living space for the site caretakers. 
 
This was one of three major requests for assistance re-
ceived last year when we were holding our 40th anni-
versary celebrations at BHCC in October. With planning 
and building permits required the work was delayed 
until all the legal stuff was in-place.  
 
As soon as we received the go-ahead The Vic team 
quickly committed to dates and headed by Ian Knowles 
we partnered with the maintenance manager (a regis-
tered builder) to complete the work within two weeks.  
Added to the joy of this project was the opportunity to welcome Barry & Helen Steer to the MMM Team. Barry 

& Helen come from the Sunbury area in Victoria and loved the work and 
the fellowship with the team. 

 
 
The second project undertaken was at 
the El-Kanah site in Marysville, nestled 
in the beautiful valleys of North East 
Victoria. On this project the team was 
restoring some cabin accommodation 

with a new coat of paint 
and some minor patches 
repairs where needed. 
 
Two weeks in this beautiful 
region was a great experi-
ence for the team most of whom already enjoy life in picturesque 
Drouin/Warragul region in rural Victoria. Many thanks to the team 
for their great work on both projects. 

Autumn Projects in Victoria 
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Pray for more volunteers to join our Vic/SA project teams. Pray also 
for our current volunteer team to be safe, and protected on projects and on the road. Praise God for new 
volunteers Barry & Helen Steer who joined the Vic Team at the Belgrave Heights Project. 
 
Pray for a region manager to hear from God to confirm this is what God is calling them to do. Pray that 
they will know that God will provide and direct. Pray that they will know in their heart that they are 
Gods appointed for this vital position. 
 
Praise God for new volunteers that signed up for information at the Belgrave Heights Men’s Conven-
tion. Pray that they will engage with the Vic Project team and become active volunteers and MMM Sup-
porters.  
 
Pray for David Graham as he co-ordinates our Vic/SA projects. Pray for wisdom and insight as he seeks 
to prioritise and schedule work with Kim Roediger. 

Prayer Support 

   We have received over 20 requests for projects across Victoria and South Australia in the past 9 months, 
with over 14 projects still active and awaiting scheduling. Some projects are still in the planning stage 
and others are awaiting project teams etc. 
 
If you would like to know more details about open projects please contact David Graham on mobile 
0418 527 814. David will be happy (read excited) to chat and help plan how and when you can be in-
volved. 

Welcome to  
Carers of Africa 

MMM Australia is very happy to welcome Carers of Africa to share our Mitcham Offices with us. Bright 
Chinganya—Founder/Chairman has recently signed a 4 year lease to the upstairs office area and will 
move in with his team as from July 1st, 2016. 
 
Having another missions agency to share our premises is ideal for us and really helps out Carers of Af-
rica  also. We will be holding a “welcome in” lunch sometime in July for Bright and his team. If you’re in 
Victoria it would be great for you to drop in and say ‘gidday’. Date “TBA” 
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MMM Build  

“Aloha”  
We’re about to say goodbye to some wonderful people who have 
worked very hard on achieving great outcomes for clients. In No-

vember 2015 the Board of MMM made the very tough decision to close the activi-
ties of MMM Build and wind up its operations. 
Over the six years that the MMM Build venture was operating we have had many    
wonderful people working with the MMM Team who have made us laugh, made us 
proud, and made us love them simply by their wonderful spirit and preparedness  
to “give it a go”. 
These next few pages are a brief look and tribute to the people, their efforts, and 
outstanding work they have done. 
Overleaf you will find an open letter from Board chairman 
Shane Prior regarding the decision to close MMM Build, please 
take the time to read it, and to pray for the people involved as 
they move forward from this time. 

Thank you to each and every one. 
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MMM Tasmania - Rod and Lynn Dowling. 40 Edward Street, Perth, Tasmania, 7300  
Phone: 03 6398 2993; Mobile: 0417 590 740; Fax: 03 6398 2999; Email: mmmtas@mmm.org.au 

11th – 14th April 2016 
On the Monday, work started with a team of willing members to get the jobs done. On the 
A team was John De Jonge, Jack and Adriana van Derwal, Graham and Gloria Scott, and 
Darrel and Glenys House. It was an early start and painting was the first project to com-
plete, making the Church hall new again, bringing the tired back to ‘good-as-new’ external 
weatherboards.  
Next was completing the ceiling out of gyprock in the entrance or foyer of the Church and 
sealing it with coats of paint. 
An additional bit of carpentry was building new steps between the Church and Hall out-
doors, making the ramp a more usable practical entry point. A few minor maintenance 
fix’s on Colourbond barge boards, nails removed and replaced with 
tech screws on the end of the hall. It was a great team effort with 
hard work and good fellowship enjoyed.  

St Stephens Anglican, Smithton 

Cecila and David at work 

A BIG Thank You to All involved with MMM Build TAS 
 

We here in the Tassie base would like to send our thanks and ap-
preciation for the many hours given in service, project leading, plan-
ning, walking with Churches, and the many meetings with all in-
volved to get the job completed. A special thank-you especially to 
David Meadows and his patience with councils and their red tape 
and the amazing servant heart you have, also to your fellow worker 
Cecilia Lourens. Bless you as you continue in serving our Father 
God. Thanks also to the many people who took part in “Build”, the 
tradies who partnered with us. We look forward to continuing the 
relationship in MMM missional activities.
  Rod & Lynn Dowling 
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People & Places 
Blue Lagoon Christian Camp and Conference Centre 
Blue Lagoon is a non-denominational, not-for-profit Christian campsite located in Dodges Ferry on the South-
ern Tasmanian coast! Blue Lagoon’s friendly team of staff caters for a variety of different groups and pro-
grams. They aim to provide a Christian based accommodation and recreational activity holiday campsite for 
children, young people, and adults. They also train and equip young Christians in camp leadership and general 
youth leadership. Blue Lagoon caters to school groups, churches, and conference groups. They have a range 
of outdoor activities, as well as accommodation, a dining room and an assembly hall. If you’re interested in 
finding out more about Blue Lagoon, please do check out their beautiful website: www.bluelagoon.org.au 
 
Blue Lagoon has asked MMM for assistance on an upcoming build and we’re excited about helping out this 
wonderful organisation! We need a team of volunteers to come and help build an extension on their recently 
constructed gymnasium. This extension will include a kitchenette, bathrooms and a craft room. If you’re in-
terested in supporting excellent Christian organisations, come to beautiful Tassie this spring and join with us 
in this project! The project is scheduled to start on the 18th August. 

Prayer: 
Prayer for new projects at Blue Lagoon, Pilgrim Hill, 
and Prayer Tower Zion Hill.  
Prayer for new volunteers.  
Prayer for the Board and Terry in decision making, for 
wisdom and God’s leading in the changing world we 
live in. 
Prayer for State Leaders, for time management, wis-
dom, discernment, vision, and team building. 
Prayer for blessing over the families and happiness, 
strength and courage to stand in His way.  
 
Praise 
Praise for a great time connecting at Wyee with MMM 
Leaders.  
Praise for a fantastic holiday!!! 
Praise for a Painting Project at Smithton Anglican Par-
ish completed.
Praise for our wonderful workers who serve cheerfully. 

Prayer Support

Start Date Project Description Project Team Required 

18th Aug Blue Lagoon Canpsite Extension to Hall 

TBA Pilgrim Hill  

TBA Zions Hill Prayer Tower 

Blue Lagoon Campsite 

http://www.bluelagoon.org.au
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The task was to remove both side walls of the church that were made 
of louvers and install new windows and walls.  This made the church 
more secure and will better suit air-conditioning which will be         
installed at a later date. The job was not without its challenges. This 
was mainly due to being able to source the right materials in a timely 
manner and making everything fit. The hot conditions also made 
each day quite exhausting.  
Greg and Debbie Piper have pastored this church for the past 17 
years but will be leaving soon to be closer to family. We were very 
thankful for their hospitality as we all stayed at their property. 

 The church family is comprised and run almost entirely by Aboriginals. It 
was a real encouragement to spend time with the fellowship there and 
see their passion for God and their desire for their people to follow Him 
in a real way.  
The church has an ongoing fundraiser of selling ice-cups. They sell them 
at church, in the communities and at local events. Through this they have 
raised over $50,000.  This has enabled them amongst other things to buy 
a 24 seat bus which transports people to and from church and other 
events. 
The people of the church were very thankful to see the building trans-
formed and we were really blessed by our time there.  
Caren Behrens 

Starting the Northern Safari at AIM Katherine 

Sophia loves a tea party 

Greg and Debbie Piper 

Geoff Bauer
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MMM Northern Australia: John & Anne Cooper. 29 Lamington Road Mango Hill Queensland, 4509  
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Safari for September & October 
Register your interest now. 

Rockhampton Wesleyan Church –  Aug 29th – Sept 9th Carpentry & Painting 
Liberty Haven, Tansey – Sept 12th – 16th – replace stairs and maintenance 
Gayndah Wesleyan Church  - Sept 19th – 30th – Painting exterior of manse & maintenance (School 
holidays project for families with 2 families registered already) 
Wondai Baptist Church & hall -  Oct 3rd – 14th – External painting of buildings 
Bundaberg Baptist -  Oct 17th – 28th  –  Painting and maintenance of church building 

Praise 
Two projects on the Northern Safari completed and 
well done 
Great team coming together to serve together 

Prayer 
Wisdom for the leaders, Tom and Gaye Redsell as 
they lead the Humpty Doo project over the next 
three weeks starting on June 2nd  
Safety for both teams as a group goes to Goulburn 
Island from June 8th – 27th to help the Uniting 
church leaders prepare for the Centenary of War-
ruwi church from June 19th – 26th, in completing 
some maintenance on the manse and setting up 
the stage and shades. 

Prayer Support 

Wanted: Riyala Managers 
RIYALA CAMPSITE 

NOONAMAH, NORTHERN TERRITORY
 

Would suit energetic Christian couple who are looking for a retirement project. 
Duties: to take care of the day to day running of a 20 acre (8 hectare), Christian campsite near Darwin. 
Benefits: Free rental and power of care-takers cottage. Plus small monthly honorarium. 
Need to have or be willing to apply for Police Check and Working with children (ochre) card. 
For a detailed job description contact:  
Glen Simpkins:  Email: glen0459@gmail.com or Phone: 0425 259 941 
OR  
Jan Crawford:  Email: crawfordjd@aapt.net.au or Phone: Jan Crawford 0403 652 280 

Date Claimer 
 

Annual Fund raising dinner November 12th. 
Plan to be there. 

mailto:glen0459@gmail.com
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MMMPRAYERNews 
Strong Faith 

From Jane Bayliss 
Many will remember Garth and Melinda Grant who were wonderful full time 
staff with MMM for over 16 years. Garth came to our farm many years ago to get 
some bags of spuds for an MMM function and there began a very special rela-
tionship for Owen and I with him, Melinda and their family. Their daughter Eloise 
and her husband Jeremy were very excited waiting for the birth of their first 
child. Garth phoned us when the bub was due but the news was devastating. 
Their baby boy was stillborn. I cried lots over the next day and prayed for God to 
comfort , sustain and bless them with the support of God’s people. Soon after 
both Eloise and Jeremy posted messages on facebook and God was clearly an-
swering the prayers of many for them.  This precious young couple are shiny 
lights for the Lord. 
 

Eloise wrote in part  “Today my little boy was due. Today is the first day i cannot hold my baby boy. On Mon-
day God decided it was time for him to enter eternal paradise. I am the proudest mum to have had this 9 
month journey with him. My boy will never know pain and suffering.  My heart is so full of love 
and Jeremy and i are so proud of our boy. God has blessed us so much. Thank you so much to everyone for 
their prayers and support during this time. We are taking it each hour.”  
 
Part of Jeremy’s message said “ My beautiful wife Eloise has been so strong and her tremendous faith has just 
shined through as it always does and she is recovering slowly. I just ask now for your thoughts and prayers in 
this time for us and our precious Edward James who is now in perfect peace.” 
Eloise then wrote “4 weeks on and this mummy’s heart aches for her boy. No day is any easier than the last 
but to know you are in no pain and in a safe place gives me peace.” 
 
Please uphold Eloise and Jeremy in prayer, 
along with their extended family members. 
 
MMM’s CEO, Terrence Baxter’s daughter 

Lauren and her husband John are due to 
become parents in mid August. Please pray 
for the grandparents to be and Lauren and 
John also. 

Praise God also for the safe arrival of the 
first grandchild for our finance manager 
Diane Jenkins on June 4th. Mum, Dad and 
baby are doing well, Grandma is recover-
ing.  

https://www.facebook.com/jeremy.watson.58367



